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Dear Parent/Carer,  

Plans for Dezoning of Classrooms 

After many months of disruption, I am delighted to be able to start thinking about bringing some 

normality back into school. Our students and staff have been displaced from their usual classrooms 

since September 2020. This has meant staff having to travel to classrooms that aren’t their own and 

the problems this brings with it, students have been stuck in the same room for large parts of the 

school day and some lessons have not been able to be timetabled in specialist rooms.  

With the r rate reducing significantly, I am in a position to carefully start to address some of these 

issues and think about dezoning the teaching spaces. Students will still be in their year group bubbles 

but will now be able to travel to designated classrooms in the department areas. 

Safety and well-being will continue to be paramount.  

We will not be opening the gate on Ullet Road. Students should enter and exit the school site via the 

main gate on Croxteth Road. Year 12 will continue to use the main reception entrance.  

We will continue to have separate entry and exits to the building for each year groups along with the 

use of separate stairwells. Breaks and lunches will continue to be staggered with each year group 

having their own dining space. Outside space will still be kept separate for each year group along with 

separate toilets.  

Face masks are still compulsory in all communal areas, circulation space and stairwells. They must be 

worn in the school minibus, on any coach trips and on all public transport. It is courteous to wear face 

masks in lessons. Students should continue to leave their classrooms wearing a facemask. They no 

longer need to be worn outside.  

We are introducing a new one way system for each floor which minimises congestion. We have 

discussed these changes with our Public Health advisor from School Improvement Liverpool and he 

has approved these changes. Our risk assessment has been updated to reflect the new proposed 

changes.  

I am hoping to introduce these changes on Monday 7th June 2021. Students will have form time during 

lesson 1 where key information will be shared and new timetables will be given out. 

 

 

 



 
 
I would welcome any feedback or concerns you may have, and have created a Microsoft Form to 

capture comments. Please use the link below to get to the form. Can you please add any 

comments/concerns by Wednesday 2nd June 2021. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=gslUYD0XnE2CnSSqmUfkEKmsoc2NmpRGoV0

W0-6fpBpUMFdMNkw2MFlTMDZMMzhLQkcwTldYUUlQWS4u 

I will review the changes after one week and make any amendments as necessary. Any information I 

receive from the government will always be taken into account and acted upon if necessary.  The 

benefits of introducing these changes will help us to move towards getting back to how we were and 

will hopefully have a positive impact on us all. 

We hope all of our students enjoy their half-term break and manage to enjoy some sunshine! 

Kind regards,  

 

 

 

Roy Bellmon 

Deputy Headteacher 
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